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Department of Public Instruction

Elizabeth Burmaster, State Superintendent





DATE:
December 22, 2008

FROM:
Carolyn Stanford Taylor, Assistant Superintendent 
Division for Learning Support: Equity and Advocacy

SUBJECT:
Parent revocation of consent for special education

On December 1, 2008, the U.S Department of Education issued the final final regulations for Part B, Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA). The regulations may be found at: http://edocket.access.gpo.gov/2008/pdf/E8-28175.pdf, and they become effective on December 31, 2008.

The regulations, among other things, significantly change 34 CFR § 300.300(b)(4).  This section has been revised to permit a parent of a child with a disability to revoke consent for the provision of special education and related services at any time.  The revocation of consent must be in writing.  Upon receipt of the written revocation, the school district must promptly provide prior written notice in accordance with § 300.503 a reasonable time before stopping special education and related services.  The school district may not use mediation or due process procedures to challenge the parent’s revocation of consent.  

Once special education and related services end, the school district is not required to make a free and appropriate public education (FAPE) available to the child and is not required to have an individualized education program (IEP) meeting or develop an IEP for the child.  The school district is also not required to offer the child discipline protections under IDEA.  Finally, the school district is not required to amend the child’s education records to remove any reference to the child’s receipt of special education and related services.  However, if the child is referred for special education in the future, the district must act upon that referral, and the evaluation will be treated as an initial evaluation.

In order to implement these changes, the department has developed two model forms.  Form P-5 may be used to document written revocation of consent.  Note, however, parents may use other ways of providing written revocation, and this form is not required.  P-6 is a form districts may use to provide the required prior written notice.  The department has also revised the Model Procedural Safeguards Notice and form P-1 (Determination and Notice of Placement:  Consent for Initial Placement) to incorporate this change.

If you have any questions regarding these forms, please contact Courtney Reed Jenkins, Special Education Consultant, at 608-267-9183 or Patricia Williams, Special Education Consultant, at 608-267-3720.  
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